
David Vazquez Rossainz 
Senior Engineer 
Traffic and Transport 
London Borough of Richmond upon Thames 
Tel: 020 8487 5403 
Fax: 020 8487 5010 
Email: highwaysandtransport@richmond.gov.uk 

 28 October 2013 
 

To the Owner and/or Occupier 
All properties within consultation area 
 
 

Our ref: 2318_L_DV_281013_St Margarets North CPZ 
 

Dear Owner / Occupier 
 

Proposed St Margarets North Community Parking Zone (CPZ) 
 

Further to the parking consultation recently undertaken in this area, we have 
analysed the results which show support for a new CPZ to be introduced in 
Orchard Road and Netherton Road – see summary of results overleaf. 
 

The Council is now proposing to implement a new CPZ in Orchard Road and 
Netherton Road, including the adjacent section of St Margarets Road – see 
drawing enclosed. 
 

Details of the proposed CPZ are: 
 

• St Margarets North CPZ, operational Mon-Fri 10am to 4.30pm. 
 

• Resident Parking permits cost £68 per year (3 and 6 month permits also 
available) 

 

• Resident Visitor Permits cost £11 per book of ten half day permits (£5.50 
for over 60s).  Two half-day permits required for a full days’ parking. 

 

For more details of how the new CPZ will work and further details on the cost of 
parking permits, please visit http://www.richmond.gov.uk/parking.  
 

The proposals were advertised by way of traffic management orders on Friday 
25 October 2013. 
 
Details of the proposals will be on the Council’s website 
http://www.richmond.gov.uk/council_consultations until Friday 22 November 
2013. 
 
 
 
 



Representations are invited by letter to the Highway Infrastructure Manager, 
Civic Centre, 44 York Street, Twickenham, TW1 3BZ or by email to 
highwaysandtransport@richmond.gov.uk to be received on or by Friday 22 
November 2013.  All representations will be considered prior to a decision being 
made in this matter.   
 
If a CPZ is approved, implementation is provisional set for February 2014 and 
further information will be posted to all affected properties on this and how to 
apply for parking permits. 
 
The Council will review the CPZ after approximately six months of operation. 
 
Should you have any queries or require any further information relating to this 
matter in hard copy, please do not hesitate to contact me on 08456 122 660. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
 
David Vazquez Rossainz 
Senior Engineer 

 
Summary of results of consultation 

 
 

St Margaret’s North  New controlled parking proposals. 
Consultation "road by road" results  

Would you like your street to be included in the St 
Margaret’s North  controlled parking zone? 
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Orchard Road 59 56 95% 46 7 3 0 

Netherton Road 30 27 90% 21 5 1 0 

St Margarets Road 100 12 12% 3 6 3 0 

       

Totals  189 95 50% 70 18 7 0 

 
 
 
 



St Margarets North Community Parking Zone 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 


